# Hot Line Number 90 - 11 April 2019

#### **Super Saturday**

### John Phillips Bayleys Bowls Tournament

Saturday 13th April 2019 @ 1.30pm

\$3 entry fee per person

All proceeds to the travel fund

Entry forms in your match room

Oodles of prizes including \$400 cash

#### Clubrooms maintenance

We intend to paint the Pavilion walls (downstairs only) at the end of the season. We would like to water blast the walls in the week after Easter and are looking for any members with a water blaster who could help or could lend it to let the job be done.

The week after that we need a team of workers who can wield a roller to paint the concrete block walls. If you can help with either task please contact Don Lyall on 3581115 or dizzylyall@gmail.com.













# Ainger Tomlin

# **Bar Duty**



Bar Shift Manager Monday 15 April 2019 Friday 19 April 2019 Saturday 20 April 2019

Leo Crimmins Mike Sykes Michael Murphy **Derry Johnston** 





# **Bowls Canterbury Finals weekend 13/14 April**

The Finals will be played at the Woolston Park club this weekend. Burnside members involved:

Early

Men's Pairs (Hamish Wilson & Richard Hocking) - semi-final on Saturday am

Men's 1 & 2 year (Matt Small) will contest the Final on Sunday am

There will be live streaming of selected games over both days. To get notified when live streaming starts, and to watch games follow the link here:

https://livestream.com/accounts/10469815/events/8625472

## **Nomination forms**



We are calling for nominations for next season 2019-2010 Executive and Non-Executive roles. Nomination forms have been placed in the fover, when completed, please put them in the Mailbox by the Office for the Secretary, Brenda Turner. If you would like to be involved, please let us know and we can give you further information about the various roles. Some nominations have been received (Thanks) and these are displayed on the board in the foyer. More nominations please.



# **Trophies**

They have all been returned and are off to the Engravers to be ready for presentation on Saturday 27 April.



#### **Bowls Canterbury 2019/2020 Programme review**

Bowls Canterbury are seeking recommendations and ideas to formulate future Interclub Playing Programmes, Centre Events, and other Tournaments.

#### Have your say!

There are two ways to get involved:

- 1. Become a member of a 10-person panel to discuss the submissions
  - 2. Submit a written proposal for the panel to consider

#### Timetable:

- Applications to be a member of the panel to be received by Bowls Canterbury by 5pm Tuesday 30 April 2019. Apply by telephone, letter, or email to <a href="marketing@bowlscanterbury.co.nz">marketing@bowlscanterbury.co.nz</a>
- Written submissions for the panel to consider to be received by Bowls Canterbury by 5pm Tuesday 30 April 2019. Submission can be by letter or email to <a href="mailto:marketing@bowlscanterbury.co.nz">marketing@bowlscanterbury.co.nz</a>
- Panel will be appointed by Thursday 2 May 2019
- Panel will meet at 10am on Friday 3 May 2019 (venue TBC)
- Panel will submit the recommendations of the Panel to the CEO and Events and Marketing Coordinator by Wednesday 8 May 2019
- Recommendations will be considered by the CEO and Events and Marketing Coordinator by Wednesday
  May 2019
- Draft Playing Programme for 2019/2020 to be completed and sent to clubs by Friday 31 May 2019

#### **Entertainment Book**

Bowls Canterbury are selling Entertainment Books as a fundraiser for Clubs and the Centre. For every book that our club members order from the Centre, \$6.50 will be paid back to our club. You can buy directly online <a href="https://www.entertainmentbook.co.nz/orderbooks/9y27311">https://www.entertainmentbook.co.nz/orderbooks/9y27311</a> or contact the Centre on 03 351 2050.



#### From the Editor's desk



Parents and schools should place great emphasis on the idea that it is all right to be different. Racism and all the other 'isms' grow from primitive tribalism, the instinctive hostility against those of another tribe, race, religion, nationality, class or whatever. You are a lucky child if your parents taught you to accept diversity.

Roger Ebert – American Film Critic